DRAFT

WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

July 3, 2007

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 11:00 a.m. at O’Charley’s Restaurant in Elizabethtown.  Members present were Gayla Routt, Chelsie Mansell, Mika Tapia, Derisa Hindle, Stephine Flickinger, Kay Robertson and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

The June minutes were approved as read.

1. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a. Budget:  Money was transferred from the WKU account to cover the deficit in the “recorder” account.  Mr. Dale ordered recorders to sell to students but decided to wait until this school year to begin selling them.  Once the recorders are sold, we will transfer the money back into the WKU account.

b. Policies: 
 (Handbooks – Look in handbooks under curriculum.  Change K, 1, 2 writing to the ins and outs of writing instead of writing a complete portfolio.

(Open Response – Answer one question per week, done daily, until scoring a proficient or distinguished (3rd, 4th and 5th grade).

(Kindergarten Teacher without an assistant – If a KG assistant is absent and there is no sub available we will follow these procedures:

1. Decision of teacher if they want an assistant that day

2. First, we will pull the computer lab instructor (if there is no map testing going on at that time)
3. Second, we would use the office assistant
4. Finally, we would pull a classroom assistant if necessary
(Jury Duty – If an employee is required to serve on Jury Duty,  they must return to school if there is more than an hour left in the school day.

(Leaving for the day – Certified staff must stay until 2:30 daily as per their contract.

(SBDM Training – New members must complete 6 hours of training and returning members must complete 3 hours of training.
II.  Executive Session:

a. Janay Sutton, our school counselor, has notified us that she is leaving to take the Assistant Principal position at Vine Grove Elementary.

b. The council agreed to hire Patricia Tabb as a 1st grade teacher to replace Pat Milby, who left to go to Creekside Elementary.

c. Mr. Thomas will be working one-half day at Woodland and one-half day at New Highland Elementary this year.

d. We still need to interview and hire for:  a Special Ed teacher, Media Center assistant, 2nd grade teacher, and school counselor.  Some of these interviews will take place on Thursday, July 12th @ 9:00 a.m.

e. The council discussed if we should use the money that we already approved for ½ of Mr. Thomas’ (full-time) salary (since he will now only be here for half of the day) toward an extra related arts teacher in PE/Health.  This person would also supervise an AIM room for the last hour of the day.  All agreed that this would work well for our school this year.

On Friday, August 3rd, a special session of our SBDM council met briefly to decide if we should hire Ann Caspar as our interim counselor for this school year.  All present approved.

ADJOURN – All agreed that the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. and our next scheduled meeting will take place on August 14th @ 3:30 p.m.

